
11 September 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Early School Closure – Tuesday 13 September 
 
I am writing to provide information about the early school closure on Tuesday 13 September. 
 
The City of Edinburgh Council sent a message earlier this afternoon to all parents and staff in the 
Craigmount High School community informing us about the early school closure on Tuesday 13 
September. 
 
The information that we have is that there will be significant travel disruption along the route of the 
Queen’s coffin on the afternoon of Tuesday 13 September. This will be due to the road closures which 
Police Scotland are putting in place from 1pm. 
 
As a result, Craigmount High School will close at 12pm to allow pupils and staff time to return home 
safely before the Police Scotland road closures are in place. You can read the information which the 
City of Edinburgh Council have provided on the website here. 
 
We will have a very limited catering service for those young people who receive free school meals in 
the form of a takeaway service which can be collected at 12pm on Tuesday. 
 
There will be work available on class Team pages (or via their year group Teams page in some cases) 
for Tuesday afternoon.  
 
The school will open again as normal on Wednesday 14 September. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Colin Meikle 
Headteacher 

Craigs Road, Edinburgh, EH12 8NN 
 
T: 0131 339 6823 
E: admin@craigmount.edin.sch.uk 
W: www.craigmounthighschool.co.uk 
 
Headteacher – Colin Meikle 
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